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21st January 2022
Dear Parents/Carers
It is hard to believe that we are mid-way through January already. The sun has been shining and we’ve not yet had the usual snow! Our new Nursery starters have settled really well and have been singing me some lovely nursery rhymes. We ended our week with some intermittent electricity today which affected the phone lines, so apologies to those who struggled to get through.

You may have also have noticed a couple of new faces this week as our university students join us to begin their school practice. Miss Longthorne is in Year 4 and Miss Anderson is in Year 2 and will work alongside class teachers. We also have Mrs Boe who will be working across both Year 1 and 2 this term as part of the Governments ‘National Tutoring Programme’ to reduce the educational impact of Covid on children. 

As the week continues we are still seeing cases of Covid continue to rise. We now have enough confirmed cases in Year 2, 4 and 5 to have had to return the children into their class bubbles. We are starting to notice a clear pattern of symptoms in children and this appears to be a sore throat and headache. We are also noticing that for many of these children, the time at which they display symptoms they are actually testing negative and they are only testing positive a few days later, generally when they are feeling fine. This therefore, does mean that some children could be returning to school once they are feeling better and having tested negative, only to then be infectious at a later stage. Whilst we do not fully understand this ourselves, we would ask that if your child has been unwell but tested negative, once they return to school you continue to test them for a couple of days in case they become infectious. We hope this will prevent further spread. 

The isolation period for Covid 19 has been reduced to 5 full days. However, children must only return to school if they have negative LFTs on day 5 and day 6 and do not have a temperature. Children who have a temperature or test positive on these days must not return to school and continue to isolate. Please do remember that if your child has been in contact with a family member who is positive, they should have daily LFTs for 7 days.
 Daily testing of close contacts applies to all contacts who are:
• fully vaccinated adults – people who have had 2 doses of an approved vaccine
• all children and young people aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, regardless of their vaccination status
• people who are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons
• people taking part, or have taken part, in an approved clinical trial for a COVID-19 vaccine.

Despite having a number of staff absent over the last 2 weeks, we are pleased to have been able to offer the children their full curriculum and I would like to take the opportunity to thank staff for being so flexible and going above and beyond to help out  across school to ensure we have never had to close any of the classes. We appreciate the impact closing parts of the school will have on working families and we will always try and keep school open where we can.

If your child is absent through self-isolation but is feeling well in themselves, there will always be work on the Eschools platform that they can complete. This helps minimise any disruption to their education. They can also contact their class teachers through the messaging centre if they are unsure about a task.  Children in EYFS can access learning tasks through Tapestry. 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please speak to class teachers on the yard or contact the school office to make an appointment. 

Yours Sincerely
Joanne Bromley
Headteacher
